
for a bonfire and then the 

Spring Banquet at the    

Brickhouse BBQ rounded out 

the semester. We honored 

those outside the campus 

who help make Badger Dairy 

Club thrive, as well as our 

outstanding class members 

and scholarship recipients.  

The evening concluded with 

the introduction of the 2011 

World Dairy Expo Chairs and 

the new officer team. 

  Thank you to everyone 

who helped to make this year 

such a successful one! 

 

On Wisconsin! 

  This Spring semester has 

continued to be a very active 

one for the Badger Dairy 

Club and all its members! 

  We brought home    

another Quiz Bowl win after 

a trip to River Falls for the  

Midwest American Dairy   

Science Association        

Conference in late February.  

Members also helped with 

the 4-H Dairy Bowl contest 

and PDPW Business       

Conference. 

  March started out busy 

with preparations for the 15th 

Badger Invitational Sale. It 

was another great sale with 

many thanks to all the      

consignors and members who 

made the sale such a great 

success. The annual trip to 

Miller Park in early April for a 

Brewers v. Cubs game was a 

great reward for a yearõs hard 

work. 

  April continued with a 

very successful Ag Day on 

Campus where BDC      

members helped hand out 

cheese and flyers while    

engaging in conversations 

with students about         

agriculture. Members also 

were busy preparing cattle 

for the FFA contest as well as 

helping to run the contest. 

  A trip to So-Fine Bovines 

Presidentõs Message 

Dana Mohn, Senior, Dairy Science and Ag and Applied Economics 
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2010-2011 Officer Team 

BDC Scoop 
S P R I N G  2 0 1 1  E D I T O R :  D A N I E L L E  B R O W N  

Front: Laura Elliott, Dana Mohn, Darci OõBrien, Chelsea Brander, 

and Jade Buchholz  Back: Danielle Brown, Brandon Kruswick, 

Bob Heintz, Brian Coyne, and Jessica Milatz 
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Congratulations on Another Great Year! 

Laura Herschleb, Off-Campus Advisor  

 The 2010-2011 seems 

to have gone by in the blink 

of an eye. Not hard to  

believe with the busy    

calendar that the Badger 

Dairy Club has successfully 

maintained and executed 

throughout the year. It is an 

impressive display of hard 

work and dedication by the 

club to make the laundry 

list of events happen so 

effectively each year.  

 This yearõs officer team 

has worked hard to      

continue moving the club 

forward in a positive    

manner. The annual budget 

has been maintained and 

evaluated closely    

throughout the year. The 

officer team has worked 

closely with the World 

Dairy Expo and 15th Badger 

Invitation Chairs to ensure 

that these events were a 

success! Younger members 

have been actively   

throughout the year, even 

taking on leadership roles 

in these events, which 

bodes very well for the 

future of the club.   

 In addition to World 

Dairy Expo and the Sale, 

club members enjoyed  

annual trips to the Royal 

Winter Fair, Midwest 

ADSA and to a Brewerõs 

game.  The club also     

assisted with the 4-H Quiz 

Bowl contest as well as the 

Showmanship Contest at 

the Midwest National 

Spring Show.  Not to be 

forgotten are the service 

projects club members 

have completed throughout 

the year. All this in addition 

to maintaining a full course 

load and being involved in 

other student               

organizationsé.one word 

sums it upé

REMARKABLE! 

  

 With that, I would like 

to take this opportunity to 

thank the club for allowing 

me to serve as their Off-

Campus Advisor over the 

last four years. It has been a 

tremendous, humbling 

honor. I am extremely 

proud of the positive 

strides the club has taken 

and will forever be a huge 

fan of what Badger Dairy 

Club stands for and the 

opportunities it offers   

students.  

 Again a sincere      

congratulations to this 

yearõs Badger Dairy Club 

on all of your achievements 

throughout this year.   

Without the foundation 

alumni have built when you 

were leaders and members 

of the club, Badger Dairy 

Club would not be where it 

is today.  

 

On Wisconsin! 

B D C  S C O O P  

BDC would like to 

thank Laura for 

her years of ser-

vice to BDC!  We 

welcome Susan 

Orth and Liz 

Matzke as our new 

campus advisors!  

To learn more 

about them, visit 

our website: 

www.badgerdairyclub.com  

 

A Message from our On-Campus Advisor 

Randy Shaver, BDC On-Campus Advisor 

an advisor. Whether it was 

the overall contributions 

made to World Dairy 

Expo, the cheese-stand at 

World Dairy Expo, the 

ADSA-SAD trip, the highly 

successful Badger           

Invitational or the Spring 

Banquet, the enthusiasm, 

energy and passion that 

members brought to BDC 

activities were exemplary! 

Thanks to the Officer Team 

and Committee Chairs for 

excellent leadership and 

members for the numerous 

contributions throughout 

the year. Relationships built 

with fellow members and 

contacts made with alumni 

and others in the dairy in-

dustry will serve members 

well long into the future. 

To those graduating and 

moving on, best of luck and 

keep in touch with BDC. 

To those back on campus 

next year, look forward to 

further strengthening the 

BDC legacy. I am excited 

about our newly elected 

Officer Team and look  

toward 2011-2012 with 

high expectations for BDC.  

 It was a pleasure to 

serve as the on-campus 

advisor to BDC during 

2010-2011. Although on 

campus as a graduate    

student and faculty member 

in the Dairy Science      

Department for over 25 

years, this was my first year 

in this role. And I must 

admit that I never fully   

appreciated how active 

BDC is on campus and 

within the dairy industry, 

nor the importance of BDC 

to the undergraduate    

experience, until serving as 

http://www.badgerdairyclub.com
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Coyne, Ben Sarbacker, and  

Assistant Coach Brian 

Kelroy.  The team also placed 

first in oral reasons.  Brian 

Coyne took top individual   

honors at the contest.  

 The team had the         

opportunity to tour Cowboys 

Stadium less than a month   

before the Super Bowl was 

played there and won by the 

Green Bay Packers.  The team 

also experienced a rodeo and 

famous Billy Bob's, the world's 

largest honky-tonk.   

 The dairy cattle judging 

team took top honors at the 

Southwestern Intercollegiate 

Dairy Judging Contest held 

January 16th in Fort Worth, 

Texas as part of the 2011 Fort 

Worth Stock Show.  Team 

members were Ty Hildebrandt, 

Chelsea Holschbach, Brian 

Southwestern Intercollegiate Dairy Judging Contest 

Ben Sarbacker, Senior, Dairy Science  

Above: UW -Madison took first place at the          

Southwestern Intercollegiate Dairy Judging 

Contest  

From L to R: Ty Hildebrandt, Chelsea Holschbach, 

Brian Coyne, Ben Sarbacker, and Assistant Coach 

Brian Kelroy 

Wisconsin 4-H Dairy Quiz Bowl Contest 

Abbey Wethal, Sophomore, Life Sciences Communication 

 The State 4-H Dairy Quiz 

Bowl Competition was held at 

the Portage Elementary School 

on February 5th.  There was a 

great turnout; with about 30 

total teams competing.   

 The Badger Dairy Club was 

a great help at this event.  The 

volunteers helped with time 

keeping, score keeping, and 

running teams to and from the 

holding room.  The contest 

would not have been a success 

without the great help from the 

Badger Dairy Club! Congrats to 

Polk County for topping the 

senior division, Door County 

for placing first in the mixed 

division, and Manitowoc 

County won the junior division. 

Above: Members Taylor Fritsch, Sonia Gelsinger, and 

Ashley Nimtz (from left to right) help set up buzzers 

before the contest began 
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Midwest Dairy Challenge 

Jade Buchholz, Senior, Dairy Science 

 The seventh annual 

Midwest Intercollegiate 

Dairy Challenge was held 

February 9-11 in           

Menominee, WI. UW-River 

Falls hosted the event that 

attracted 68 students from 

16 universities and colleges 

in the Midwest.  

 BDC members Mason 

Amundson, Danielle 

Brown, Jade Buchholz, Ty 

Hildebrandt, and Ryan 

Schmidt and four Short 

Course members, Josh 

Collins, Scott Felten, Austin 

McCulley, and Ethan     

Ulness, attended the event.  

Upon arrival, the students 

were divided into mixed-

university teams of four or 

five.  Each team was given 

Dairy Comp 305 or 

PCDart records for their 

assigned farm to analyze 

and breakdown areas of 

concern for their farm visit 

the next day. Two local 

farms graciously welcomed 

the students on the frigid 

cold day.  The herd owners 

and herdspersons also   

participated in a 45-minute 

question and answer     

session with the teams and 

judges later in the          

afternoon.  Following the 

question and answer      

session, the teams        

regrouped to form a 20-

minute presentation to be 

given to a panel of five 

judges the next day.  The 

presentations included the 

farmõs areas of strengths, 

weaknesses, and           

recommendations to help 

improve their efficiency and 

profitability.  Awards were 

given to platinum, gold, and 

silver placing teams.   

 After the presenta-

tions, the students attended 

a session by Andrea Bloom 

from Vita Plus about how 

to lead with your values 

when answering tough 

questions regarding to 

farming to represent the 

dairy industry in the best 

way possible.  The event 

fostered many              

opportunities for industry 

connections boasting a 

large attendance of industry 

professionals from         

reproduction, nutrition, 

sales, and consulting     

companies.  Many learned 

about full-time employment 

and internship              

opportunities.  

 With the help of 

their coaches, Dr. Dave 

Rhoda and Elizabeth 

French, and a presentation 

from Robb Bender, the 

Madison students felt     

well-prepared for the     

contest.  Danielle, Scott, 

Ethan, and Austin were all 

on platinum placing teams 

and all attendees gained 

very valuable hands-on   

experience working with 

their farm.  

Three BDC members received First Platinum Awards  

Left: Danielle Brown (Front Right) and Ethan Ulness (Back Right) were on 

the Farm #1 First Platinum Team 

Right: On the Farm #2 First Platinum team was BDC member Scott Felten 

(Back Far Left)  



Midwest Regional ADSA-SAD Conference 

Laura Elliott, Junior, Dairy Science and Life Sciences Communication 
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 Forty-eight Badger Dairy 

Club members traveled to the 

University of Wisconsin-River 

Falls campus on February 25 for 

the Midwest Regional ADSA-

SAD Conference. Four-year 

members and short course 

members loaded the bus early 

Friday morning to start the trip 

and make their way to the first 

farm stop. 

 Our Favorite Holsteins, 

owned by the Stanek family, 

was the first stop on the 

trip.  The Stanek farm is located 

in Fall Creek, Wis. where they 

milk in their tie stall operation. 

Our Favoriteõs quality type   

Holsteins was a highlight stop 

for many members.  

 The next stop along 

the way was Bomaz Holsteins a 

large dairy cattle operation 

where the Zwald milks 400 

cows. The Zwald brothers gave 

BDC members a tour of their 

entire facility highlighting the 

specifics of their operation. 

After the tour members loaded 

the bus and traveled to the 

River Falls campus to start the 

conference. 

 Friday afternoon was 

filled with the quiz bowl contest 

where the Senior team,       

consisting of Danielle Brown, 

Brian Coyne, Laura Elliott and 

Adam Geiger, made it to the 

semi-final round losing to Iowa 

in a close match. 

 The junior team, con-

sisting of Cara Biely, Kyle   

Demmer, Kyle Natzke, and 

Abbey Wethal, won the contest 

representing Madison well.  

After the quiz bowl competition 

club members listened to a  

keynote address and enjoyed 

entertainment from Comedy 

Sports. 

 That evening club 

members participated in the lip 

sync contest doing their own 

rendition of Teach Me How to 

Bucky. The lip synch contest 

was followed by a dance where 

the dairy clubs in attendance 

were allowed to network with 

one another. 

 Saturday morning 

started early with a day full of 

workshops club members had 

the opportunity to learn about 

different topics such as how to 

talk to the media or how    

profitable your dairy farm is. 

Following the day of workshops 

there was the annual banquet at 

night where the officers were 

announced. Jake Lange for 

Madison was elected the officer 

at large for the Midwest      

Regional ADSA-SAD. Following 

the banquet there was another 

dance for dairy club members 

to network. 

 Sunday morning club 

members boarded the bus and 

headed back to Madison with 

new friends in fellow club  

members and a little more 

knowledge about dairy         

industry.  

BDC members enjoyed some great tours including 

Bomaz Holsteins and Our-Favorite Holsteins  

Left: The group in front of the parlor at Bomaz 

Below: BDC members learn about the Bomaz    

operation from the Zwaldsõ 


